## Memorandum

Diana Dutton

Associate VicePrincipal, Human Resources 688, Sherbrooke Street West Suite 1520

Vice-principale adjointe, sesources humaines 688, rue Sherbrooke est Bureau 1520

Tél.: (514) 3983228 Fax: (514) 398874 diana.dutto@mcgill.ca

DATE: December 13, 2018

TO: All staff

FROM: Diana Dutton, Associate Violerincipal, Human Resources

SUBJECT: Pay Equity Update

Dear colleagues,

I am writing to inform you of several recent developments with respect to the University's 2010 and 2015 pay equity maintenance.

As previously communicated, in spring 2017, McGill and three unions, MUNACA, AMURE and AMUSE, engaged in a concilion process coordinated by Objec's Commission des normes, de l'équité, de la santé et de la sécurité du travales l'équité, de la santé et de la sécurité du travales l'équité, de la santé et de la sécurité du travales l'équité, which oversees pay equity. The conciliation process and the discussions that followed between McGill and each union resulted in several outcomes detailed herein.

I am pleased to share that McGill, AMURE and AMUSE have successfully reacheally reacheally resolutions to both unions' complaints filed with the CNESSThe University will commence implementation of retroactive pay increases for entitled employees in certain groups, including Regular Research Assistants and restructent Casual Research Assistants. In addition, all AMUSE members (Classes A, B and C) will be eligible to retroactive pay increases. Since retroactive adjustments need to be calculated over a period of up to eight years, the recalculation process will require naofanit of administrative effort over the next few months and retroactive payments are expected to be made in the first quarter of 2019.

Furthermore, McGill is now able to move forward with processing pay equity adjustments for the following positions, as

Over the coming months, pertinent information will be communicated directly to those employees entitled to a salary increase and/or retroactive pay equity adjustment. Until then, Human Resources kindly requests that employees hold any individual enquiries they have, as information will not yet be available.

Unfortunately, the conciliation process did not result in an agreement with the third participating union, MUNACA. As a result, the retroactive pay increases for the four (4) MUNACA positions (PED 119, PED 156, PED 190 and PED 194) are suspended pending the outcome of the formal CNESST investigation, which is estimated to take approximately another year to complete. McGill is committed to cooperating fully with the investigation with a view to avoiding of the reaching a resolution for employees represented by MUNACA.